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2021  LEGISLATIVE SESSION:  WEEK FOUR   

  

Dear Frie n ds and Neighbors, 
    

  Week Four of our 2021 legislative session is now complete. We are quickly approaching our 30/30 mark - 
that is, our legislative session will be half-way over as of this Wednesday, March 31. Stay tuned for 
continued updates and please ask questions and stay involved. This week's update is below.   
  
While vaccines are  continuing to be provided, I still encourage you to continue practicing social distancing  
and safety measures such as washing your hands often. Stay well and healthy.   
  
Our Tallahassee line is 850.487.5031 and my email is   Berman.Lori.Web@flsenate.gov .   
  
Happy Spring!   
  
Lori 

  

IMPORTANT VACCINE UPDATES   
  The age of eligibility for vaccines will officially be lowered to 40+ on Monday, 3/29 and to 18+ on 

Monday, 4/5.  
 
For those who are homebound and need a vaccine, email HomeboundVaccine@em.myflorida.com with 
your name and phone number to put in your request. The Florida Department of Emergency Management 
(FDEM) will contact you within 72 hours to collect more information & schedule your appointment. 
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BUDGET 
 
Today, the Florida Senate released its proposed budget, SPB 2500.  As we enter budget conference, the Appropriation Chairs of both the 
House and Senate will negotiate to get to the same dollar amounts in each silo. Click here for a summary of the Senate's proposed budget. 
 
Below, you'll find a spreadsheet of all the appropriation requests I have submitted. They are color coded, with green indicating that the projects 
were funded and included in the proposed budget. These dollar amounts are subject to change over the course of budget conference. Once the 
budget is passed by both the House and Senate, it moves on to the Governor for his signature. The Governor has the power of line-item veto. 
 
If you have any questions about the budget, please don't hesitate to reach out to us! 

 
 

 
 

 
 

BILL ACTION UPDATE 
  

SB 224: Sales Tax Exemption 
Heard in the Senate Finance and Tax Committee on Thursday, SB 224 passed unanimously. Its next stop is the Appropriations Committee. 
This bill provides exemptions for seniors from sales tax on certain items that encourage independent living, including bed transfer handles, bed 
rails, grab bars, and shower seats, to improve quality of life and allow our seniors to "age in place". 
 
SB 1070: Estates and Trusts 
This bill creates the "Florida Uniform Directed Trust Act" addressing trusts that grant a trust administration power to a person other than a 
trustee, and create the "Community Property Trust Act" that allows spouses to transfer property into a Florida Community Property Trust. The 
bill was heard in the Senate Judiciary Committee and passed unanimously. Its next stop is the Senate Community Affairs Committee on 
Tuesday, March 30. 
 
SB 196: Lactation Spaces in Courthouses 
Heard in the Senate Governmental Oversight and Accountability Committee, the bill passed unanimously. SB 196 requires county courthouses 
to have a designated space for women to breastfeed. An exemption exists if a courthouse administrator determines a major construction 
overhaul would be required. I am appreciative of the Florida Association of Women Lawyers (FAWL) and the Guardian Ad Litem (GAL) 
programs for helping push this bill forward. Its next stop is the Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Criminal and Civil Justice. 



  

 



 

SB 50: Taxes and Fees on Remote Sales 
This bill instates an online sales tax for purchases. In the status quo, a state sales tax is not usually collected from online purchases, only in 
brick-and-mortar stores. Currently, it is expected that Floridians who make online purchases from out-of-state retailers will submit the total 
sales tax they owe to the state at the end of the year. While this is the expectation, it is not often the reality. This bill aims to rectify this 
inequality by collecting sales tax on out-of-state online retail purchases at the time of purchase. It is the hope of the bill sponsors that the 
funds from this new tax will replenish the unemployment fund. Senate Bill 50 passed the Senate Floor yesterday and its House companion, 
HB 15, is in its last committee.  
 
This legislation is long-overdue, and I support it in concept, but unfortunately, because the unemployment trust fund will be balanced on 
the back of these dollars, I could not vote in favor of the bill. We need to consider other means to balance the unemployment trust fund 
separate from the online sales tax - ideally without providing more corporate tax breaks. 
 
 
SB 100: Highway Projects 
This bill repeals the Multi-use Corridors of Regional Economic Significance (M-CORES) program and instead authorizes the Florida 
Department of Transportation (FDOT) to upgrade existing highways with improvements, such as adding new tolled or non-tolled limited 
access sections to manage highway congestion. In 2019, Governor DeSantis signed the M-CORES program into law, which was intended 
to revitalize rural communities and provide regional connectivity. The legislature instructed FDOT to assemble task forces prior to the 
construction of these roads to study the three corridors: the Suncoast Connector, the Northern Turnpike Connector, and the Southwest-
Central Florida Connector. All three task forces, however, were unable to make a determination about the needs and impacts of each 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

BILLS TO NOTE   

  



corridor because there was limited data available. Instead, they called upon FDOT to continue its evaluation of the corridors using certain 
guidelines and stated a preference for improving already existing highways instead of proceeding with the new roads. SB 100 repeals the 
original legislation and implements the task forces’ recommendations, which I supported. SB 100 passed the Senate floor on March 25 and 
will soon be heard in the House. 
 

 

AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN 
 

• Direct Payments to Working Families & Expanding Child Tax Credit - Providing working families an additional direct payment of 
$1,400 per person. 

• Expanding the Child Tax Credit - The bill makes the child tax credit fully refundable for 2021 an increases the annual amount from the 
current $2,000 per child to $3,000 per child. 

• Increase COVID-19 Vaccinations - Providing over $20 billion to establish a national COVID-19 vaccination program and improve the 
administration and distribution of vaccinations. 

• Scaling up COVID-19 Testing, contacting tracing, and mitigation - $47.8 billion for testing, contact tracing, and mitigation. 
• Providing the resources needed to allow schools to safely reopen - $130 billion available to states and school districts for immediate 

and long term relief so they can work with public health experts to safely re-open schools and make up for lost time in the classroom. 
• Extending unemployment benefits - extends the federal supplemental benefit unemployment benefit through September 6, while keeping 

the benefit at the current $300 per week. 
• Housing Assistance - $22.5 billion for emergency rental and utility assistance to states, territories, counties, and cities to help stabilize 

renters during the pandemic 
• Food Security - Extends SNAP maximum benefits by 15% (through September 30, 2021) 
• Ensuring Affordable Child Care - $39 billion through the Child Care and Development Block Grant for child care providers 
• Supporting Small Businesses and Non Profits - Creates a $28.66 billion Restaurant Revitalization Fund. 
• State and Local Funding - $350 billion for states, localities, the U.S. territories, and the Tribal Governments, including to help keep 

critical workers on the job. 

Estimates for State and Local Funding 
Please note these are only estimates and final amounts may differ 

• State of Florida - $10.2 billion 
• Palm Beach County - $290 million 
• Palm Beach County School District - $400 million 

 
 

 
CARES Food Cards  

   
As a reminder, Palm Beach County residents who qualified for pre-paid debit cards through the CARES ACT funding for food purchases must 
activate their cards by March 31, 2021.  
  
Cards not activated by March 31, 2021 will expire, and the funds will be swept and redirected to fund other identified needs caused by the 
COVID-19 pandemic. Cardholders are encouraged to activate their pre-paid debit cards for food assistance prior to the expiration date.  
   
For more information, call the CSD’s Contact Center at (561) 355-4792.  
  
All the best,  

  
  

Lori Berman  
State Senator, District 31  
  

 

  


